We hope this newsletter finds you well this year. We are continuing
landscape maintenance and tree trimming.
We have taken noticed that someone is spraying roundup around many
of the headstones. We appreciate the effort that someone is spending
their time and money doing this, However, there is nothing that looks as
nice as having the cemetery cut and trimmed smoothly. If you Kill the
grass around the stones then what's left is dirt. Chemical herbicides
(roundup that contain glyphosate-based herbicide) contain salts and are
often acidic — conditions which can be harmful to marble and limestone.
Please refrain from spraying chemicals. We weed wack when needed.
We cut and trim before Mathier's Day, Father’s Day and Memorial Day.
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% - We would like to thank American Legion Post
\‘ 3 #1106 of Aurora, Oregon for putting the flags
on all the Veterans headstones in our
Cemetery. If you have had a loved one who
served, and is missing a flag holder, please
let us know in the return envelope.

The Butteville Pioneer Cemetery board
appreciates the donations that you send in
each.year for the betterment of your
Cemetery.
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This year’s Cemetery Association

meeting will be held at the
o

Cemetery on Thursday May 23rd

The Butteville Cemetery was first established in 1836.
In 1894 it was moved and incorporated on land donated by

A.E.M. Cone and named the Butteville Cemetery
Association, Inc.

Within our three acres we have people well known in
Oregon History. Six descendants of Daniel Boone. His
grandson, Alphonso Boone founded the Boones Ferry at
Wilsonville. Six members of Alphonso Boone's family are
buried at Butteville. Another is F.X. Matthieu, and wife Rosa,
whose vote at Champoeg put the Oregon Territory into the

United States.

Requests
Please refrain from using glass and porcelain containers
in the cemetery. Non-biodegradable Flowers(=:i and
plastic) will be
removed during the lawn cutting season March -
October.
This will help keep clean-up safe and mower friendly.

Thank you for your compliance.

Donations
Thank you for your continued
contributions.
With this newsletter, we have
included a self addressed
envelope for your convenience.

Association Officers

Steve Jacoby — President
1828 SW 6th Ave
Camas, WA 98607
360-772-3340
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Dennis Cone — Vice President
280 Forest Cove Rd.

West Linn, OR 97068
503-780-8383

Berna Croco— Treasurer
875 West D Street
Lebanon, OR 97355
503-258-8746

Babe Maldonado — Secretary
23746 1st St NE Butteville
Aurora, OR 97002
503-678-5469

PLOT AND LOT
PRICES

LOT PRICE(4'X8’)- $500
PLOT (up to 6 Lots) - $2500

Headstones must be placed within the Lot
or Plot boundaries. A Cremation Urn must
be accompanied by a headstone.

Butteville Pioneer
Cemetery Association
875 West D Street
Lebanon, OR 97355.

Note
If you change your address,
Please let us know.
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